
Boštjan Škrlec: New National Member
for Slovenia at Eurojust

The Hague, 29 August 2017

 Boštjan Škrlec began his career as a State Prosecutor in 1999. He has more
than 20 years of experience in the judiciary. Being recognised as a
prosecutor with considerable professional expertise by the Prosecutorial
Council, he was seconded to the Office of the Prosecutor General in 2005 and
to the Ministry of Justice in 2007.

Throughout his professional career, Mr Škrlec has been involved in
international relations and cooperation. He has participated in numerous
international projects and has worked with international institutions in the
field of criminal justice. He has been a member of the Committee of Experts
on the Evaluation of Anti-Money Laundering Measures (MONEYVAL) at the Council
of Europe since 2005, and is currently participating in the work of its
European Committee for the Prevention of Torture and Inhuman or Degrading
Treatment or Punishment (CPT). Since 2011, he is a contact point for Slovenia
in the Genocide Network.

Mr Škrlec is a regular speaker at the Centre for Judicial Training at the
Ministry of Justice and has participated as a speaker in several meetings and
seminars organised by Eurojust. Currently, he is actively participating in
the Twinning project between the Republic of Slovenia and Bosnia and
Herzegovina on strengthening the law enforcement agencies in that country.

In 2007, during the Slovenian EU Presidency, he chaired the working group
negotiating the Council Decision on the strengthening of Eurojust and
obtained in-depth knowledge about Eurojust as an EU body. From 2008 to 2012,
Mr Škrlec served as the State Secretary at the Ministry of Justice of the
Republic of Slovenia. He actively participated in preparation and adoption of
legislation introducing important reforms, such as plea bargaining in
criminal procedure and the establishment of the Specialised Prosecutor’s
Office of the Republic of Slovenia.

Before joining Eurojust, Mr Škrlec was the Director General at the Office of
the State Prosecutor General of the Republic of Slovenia.

Upon his appointment, Mr Škrlec said, ‘It is with a strong sense of
responsibility that I am taking over the tasks of the National Member of
Slovenia. Increasing terrorist threats, growing cybercrime and human
trafficking are presenting major challenges to investigation and prosecution
of criminal offences. My intention is therefore to invest my knowledge,
experience and energy into improvement of cooperation between Slovenian
prosecution authorities and authorities of other Member States to enhance
their efficiency when prosecuting the most dangerous types of cross-border
crime. With energy, dedication and commitment, I will, together with my
colleagues at the Slovenian Desk at Eurojust, aim to sustain and improve the
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existing high-quality standards, which are enabling Eurojust to achieve its
success at establishing the European Union as an area of freedom, security
and justice.’
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